November 21, 2000

The Honorable David H. Wilkins, Speaker

South Carolina House of Representatives

508  Blatt Building

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Mr. Speaker:

I am returning H.3649, the Supplemental Appropriations Act, with vetoes.

While I am pleased that the majority of items funded in this act represent the priority needs of this state, I am disappointed that the act continues the imprudent practice of funding recurring programs with one-time money.  Of the $46 million funded in Section 3 with surplus funds, approximately $38 million is for recurring programs.  Furthermore, with the revenue shortfall last year, the practice of relying on one-time money means that approximately $25 million of recurring programs are not funded.  Because of the way the General Assembly appropriated these funds, certain priorities were cut because they were at the bottom of the funding list.  These priorities include funding for the Department of Juvenile Justice, which is operating under a court order, and funding for an additional class of Highway Patrol troopers.  I am, however, permitting the other agencies to receive their funding because the majority of these items represent important education and health issues.  

In my veto message last year and executive budget last January, I challenged the General Assembly to begin addressing the structural budget problem of using one-time money for ongoing expenses.  In the current budget, not only was no progress made, but the problem was worsened.  I had hoped the General Assembly would work with me to begin correcting this practice so important services would not be jeopardized.  Unfortunately, this concern will become reality as the revenue forecast for next fiscal year does not include any surplus revenue.  Agencies will be faced with significant budget reductions beginning in July.  Consequently, agencies should begin saving now for what promises to be a difficult fiscal year.   
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In addition to budget actions, legislative changes in the TERI program will further complicate agency budgets.  By changing this management tool into an employee benefit to be exercised at the discretion of the employee, agencies will be faced with additional costs over which they have no control at a time when savings are critical.  

Regardless of fiscal constraints, I remain optimistic that we can work together to address the priority needs of our state.

My vetoes are as follows:

Veto #1.  Part IB, Temporary Provisos, Page 12, Proviso (7) Alston Wilkes Society – I am vetoing this proviso because the supplemental appropriations for this item were not funded due to the revenue shortfall.  I will, however, direct the Department of Probation, Parole, and Pardon to work with the Alston Wilkes Society in meeting the intent of the proviso to the extent possible within existing resources.  

Veto #2.  Part IB, Temporary Provisos, Page 13, Proviso (12) Summerville Armory Infrastructure.  This proviso also directed the expenditure of supplemental funds in this act that were not funded.  At the request of the National Guard, I am vetoing this proviso.  

Veto #3.  Part II, Section I, Page 21, Department of Commerce, Item 13(i) Midlands Film Institute, $1,000,000.  I am vetoing this item in order to allow more collaboration before the State commits to such a comprehensive plan.  

Sincerely,

Jim Hodges

CC:  Clerk of the Senate

